A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky

These are the Sunday Announcements

This Week at Christ Church

Sunday, July 4
The Sixth Sunday after Pentecost
8:00 AM – 8:45 AM In-person Holy Eucharist Rite I
10:00 AM In-person Holy Eucharist Rite II also live-streamed
11:00 AM Daughters of the King Meeting

Monday, July 5

Church office is closed in observance of Independence Day

Tuesday, July 6

12:00 PM Centering Prayer - Nave

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for *The Lancet*, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com)

Wednesday, July 7 7:00 AM – 8:00 AM Morning Prayer 12:00 PM Healing Eucharist – Nave

Thursday, July 8

Friday, July 9

Church office is closed

Saturday, July 10

*At Home services can be found at facebook.com/cecbg or https://www.youtube.com/c/CECBG

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!

7/06 Rachael Palmer	7/08 Kate Cline	7/10 Melinda Grimsley
7/07 Joe Steele	7/08 Leah Olmsted	7/10 Erin Massey
7/07 Kristen Lyons	7/09 Leonard Edwards	7/11 Patrick Forbes
7/08 Kelly Burch	7/09 Mikey Crabtree	

Worship

LIVESTREAM WORSHIP will continue at 10:00 AM on Sunday mornings on Facebook and YouTube. Rick and Linda Mitchell will soon begin training those who are interested in assisting with this important ministry; contact Father Steve for more information.

CHILDREN'S CHURCH will resume at the beginning of the program year for children ages 3 through 3rd grade. Families are encouraged to worship together throughout the summer. Children's worship bulletins are available on the table outside the Nave. The service is being live-streamed in the church nursery, and is open and available to parents of infants and toddlers.

Learn and Grow

CENTERING PRAYER is Tuesdays at 12:00 PM. We will meet in the Nave. Anyone who is interested is welcome. Any questions, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at 270-779-5595 or email <u>billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net</u> or Janice Erbach at 270-904-1164 or email <u>kassta@jadegrel.net</u>.

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE The Book of Acts study group will be taking a break for the summer. We will begin again in Fall 2021. Hopefully, we will be able to meet 'in person'! More information about the bible study will be provided at the end of Summer 2021. Thanks to all who participated in the bible study! Looking forward to seeing you again in the Fall! Stay safe and healthy. Ken Casey and Miliska Knauft.

ALL OTHER IN-PERSON CHRISTIAN FORMATION IS CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. Watch your email for further updates.

Radiate

THE GOSPEL FOR ALL CREATION A Diocesan Conversation will be Tuesday June 29 at 6:30 EDT on Zoom. Please join us for a conversation with Bishop Terry White on: What Is Creation Care and the role of the Church? The online conversation will be hosted by the Divisions of Peace and Justice, and Formation and Youth. Click here for more details about the event. Click here to register to receive the zoom meeting link for this event.

MEALS INC. Christ Church is responsible for preparation and driving routes on Saturday, July 17th for MEALS Inc. We will need 10 drivers and about 8 people to work preparation. We are adding back the "goodie" bags from Panera Bread so there will be more to do for preparation. If you need more information, contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at <u>billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net</u> or (270)779-5595. Thank you for considering this ministry.

HOTEL, INC. is celebrating their 40th anniversary this year! We are so grateful for long-standing partners like Christ Episcopal Church, who has been a cornerstone to us through the years. Thank you to each of you who pray for us, volunteer, and donate. If you would like to view out 2020 Impact Report, please visit www.hotelincbg.com/impact. Be sure to follow us on Facebook too!

CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST HELP MINISTRY is one of the oldest outreach ministries of Christ Church. In partnership with the three other downtown Christian churches, we attempt to assist families with their electric bill, emergency prescriptions, gasoline for an out of town doctor appointment, etc. For the past several months, the NEED has far exceeded our resources to help. In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for members to step up with a pledge of \$10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ Church currently distributes about \$1,000 per month to those in need using a voucher system. We only help an individual once every 12 months. Won't you please include a gift to the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ Church! God Bless Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine, Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH will resume its ministry on July 14th serving sack lunches. In order to assemble the lunches we are collecting the following items: individually packaged assorted chips, bottled water, sandwich-sized baggies, jars of strawberry or grape jam, peanut butter, canned tuna and chicken, and Smuckers uncrustable sandwiches. Monetary donations are also needed an appreciated and can be put in the offering plate with a designation to WCL or may be made online at https://www.cecbg.com/secure-giving. We are also encouraging folks to join our team of volunteers to assemble and serve! Contact Mary Cash (marygcash@gmail.com), Janice Erbach (kassta@jadegrel.net), or Margie Dotson (madebg@bellsouth.net) for more information.

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or other funds. You can make your donations through the church website.

General Announcements

ALL SAINT'S ANNOUNCES FUNDRAISER EVENT We have missed hosting you all at All Saints -it's hard to believe it has been more than a year! While we have not been able to have guests at All Saints, we have been busy with all sorts of new projects. We have built a new state-of-the-art disc golf course that winds through the woods behind the lodge down to the lakefront. We have also been working on a new 11 circuit Chartres labyrinth that will

be built this Fall on the upper campus behind the lodge accommodations. Great thanks to the Daughters of the King and other donors who are making this possible. Thanks to another donor, a wonderful new boathouse is being built near the shoreline to store kayaks, paddleboards & canoes! We have a long list of other improvements that we are planning for All Saints. We would appreciate your support to help make these happen. Beginning in July we invite you to visit the virtual fundraising site here. There are wonderful items for sale that have been donated to support our beloved All Saints. Please note the site will not be accessible until July 1st.

BYO PICNIC EVENT - As we continue to re-engage with one another, opportunities to just be together will be vitally important. We will have the second in our picnic events at Covington Woods Park #3 on July 18th at Noon. Bring your own everything, and come enjoy some fellowship with your Christ Church family.

Parish Prayer List

Parishioners of Christ Church

Ruth Anne Bell	Nick Heil	MaryAnne Ringo
Jimmy Bohannon	Dick Horn	Karen Robeson
Aldis Brunson	Clyde Joyce	Richard Stone
Claire Campbell	Barbara Keith	Teddi Taylor
Jane Coleman	Bill McKenzie	Karen Towell
Dolores Dodd	Paula Morgan	Carroll Travelsted
Pat Frederick	Jo Owsley	Pat Waddington
*Suzanne Hanratty	Ann Puckett	Johnnie Wilson

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas

Boo Petersen, South Africa

Galen Olmsted, Venezuela

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry

The Rev. Lindsey Ardrey, student at E. T. S. S.

Billy Adams, student at V. T. S.

Ken Casey

For our Cloister Community

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners

Victor Kelly Growden, requested by Bonnie Schlicht

Our Peruvian brothers and sisters in the communities served by our Living Waters for the World water system

In Remembrance

*Scott Harmon, nephew of John Grider

Bob Franklin, requested by Jim Dale Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein

Family of Christ Church parishioners

Evelyn Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland
Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree
Denita Brady, step-daughter of Bill Collins
YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd
Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow
Jan Chastain, sister-in-law of Terrisa Taylor
Nancy Cook, cousin of Sue Edwards

Bethaney Adams Curry, daughter of Karen Adams

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd Don, brother of Terrisa Taylor Kathy Durbin, niece of Karen Adams

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes

Bill Escher, uncle of Stacey Hughes Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong

Hannah Gatland, granddaughter of Bob & Marti Harrison

Grant Geyer, son-in-law of the Hoyng's Sally Hertting, mother of Laurie Joyce Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo Ina Ruth King, aunt of Deb Stein Ray Knauft, father of Terry Knauft Jon Kovara, uncle of Ken Stein

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco Jack & Fay Mason, uncle and aunt of Bruce Powell Adison May, great granddaughter of Sue Wilson

Keith & Ann Lee McAllister, parents of Cary McAllister Mary McMillin, sister of Don Goidel & Carroll Travelsted

Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway John Newton, father of Andrea Petty

Daniel Ohrmundt, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce

Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey Hannah Park, cousin of Karen Crabtree

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin Bobbie Pedigo, father of Jenny Morehead Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker Ed Pulley, nephew of Carol Barry
Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim & Nancy Huston
Jon Sieber, son-in-law of Rick & Linda Mitchell
Ross Smith, grandson of Mary Hart Lyle
Theresa Smith, sister of Paul Mysinger
Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash
Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein
Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor
Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer
Aisley Warner, great-granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht

Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht
Rosa Wesche, mother of Miliska Knauft
Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor
Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor
Jewell White, father of Michelle Trawick
Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty Young
Mona Wimp, niece of Portia Wimp
Jack Winters, father of Scarlett Winters
Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell
Lisa Zaker, sister of Jan Campbell

Others known by Christ Church parishioners

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel Jimmy Ayers, requested by Karen Crabtree Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo Gail Brookman, requested by Shawn Rhodes Candy Burkenfield, requested by Steve Pankey Francisca Cartagnea, requested by Laurie Joyce Jared Carter, requested by Janet Flora Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel Jerry Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin Mary Louise Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey Josey Edwards, requested by Laura Goodwin Debbie Embry and family, requested by Laurie Joyce Elizabeth Fox, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie Brenda Fry, requested by Mary Cash Jean Gibbens, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider The Hartling Family, requested by Stacey Hughes Eric Hawkinson, requested by Paul & Betty Young Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore Nick James, requested by Paul & Betty Young Amelia Beth Jarboe, requested by LaJuana Wilcher Ashley Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick

Lauren Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft Jeff Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin Pat Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams John Warren Oakes, requested by Suzanne Hanratty Walter Payne, requested by Xavier Conwell Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin Sister Lucia Quesada, requested by Miliska Knauft Susan Rodgers, requested by Georgeanna McKenzie Kathleen Rogers, requested by Mary Travelsted Jim Sieber, requested by Rick & Linda Mitchell Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith Amber Simerly Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted Marla Sowers, requested by Paula Lyons Teresa Stidham, requested by Andrea Petty Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo Beverly Veenker, requested by Bill Leonard Zam Lam Vung, requested by Laurie Joyce *indicates new

Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Members Class of 2023

Class of 2022 Leonard Edwards Bill Riedel Shawn Rhodes Adam Tabor

Linda Mitchell Belinda Palmer Shanna Paul Troy Puckett Class of 2024
Mike Harper
Stacey Hughes
Paula Maier
Scarlett Winters



Clergy & Staff

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector steve@cecbg.com cell 270-599-4575
The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello, Associate Rector becca@cecbg.com cell 270-421-3432
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon kellie@cecbg.com
C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist ken@cecbg.com
Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education laura@cecbg.com
Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com

Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator vonda@cecbg.com